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On Monday, December 12, 2016, Councilmember Mary M. Cheh, Chairperson of the 

Committee on Transportation and the Environment, will hold a public hearing on B21-673, 

the Personal Delivery Device Act of 2016; B21-781, the ATV Fuel Prohibition Amendment 

Act of 2016; and B21-923, the Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Technical Amendment Act of 

2016. The proceedings will begin at 11:00 a.m. in Room 500 of the John A. Wilson Building, 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

 

B21-673, the Personal Delivery Device Act of 2016 would authorize the operation of 

personal delivery devices in all areas of the District excluding the central business district. 

The bill would limit the speed and weight of the devices, require them to obey traffic 

signals, and allow the District Department of Transportation (“DDOT”) to issue rules to 

implement the bill's provisions. B21-781, the ATV Fuel Prohibition Amendment Act of 2016 

would prohibit retail service stations from selling or dispensing motor fuel for delivery into 

an all-terrain vehicle or dirt bike. B21-923, the Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Technical 

Amendment Act of 2016 would make changes to reporting and notification requirements, 

allow an all-terrain vehicle or dirt bike to remain on public space while it is being loaded 

onto another vehicle for transport, clarify the penalties for motor vehicle infractions 

committed in a work zone, and add to the list of infractions for which an individual may be 

required to participate in the District’s ignition interlock program. 

 

The Committee invites the public to testify or to submit written testimony, which 

will be made a part of the official record. Anyone wishing to testify should contact Ms. 

Aukima Benjamin, staff assistant to the Committee on Transportation and the 

Environment, at (202) 724-8062 or via e-mail at abenjamin@dccouncil.us. Persons 

representing organizations will have five minutes to present their testimony. Individuals 

will have three minutes to present their testimony. Witnesses should bring 5 copies of their 
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written testimony and should submit a copy of their testimony electronically to 

abenjamin@dccouncil.us.  

 

If you are unable to testify in person, written statements are encouraged and will be 

made a part of the official record. Copies of written statements should be submitted to Ms. 

Aukima Benjamin, staff assistant to the Committee on Transportation and the 

Environment, John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 108, 

Washington, D.C. 20004. They may also be e-mailed to abenjamin@dccouncil.us or faxed to 

(202) 724-8118. The record will close at the end of the business day on December 20, 2016. 
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